
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

 

     The special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura 

Community School District was held on May 26, 2020, by Zoom session with a live 

feed to district patrons at approximately 4:03 p.m. due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 

     Board Members Present – Watson and Larkin 

 

     Board Members Absent – Upmeyer, Toppin, and Roberts, 

 

     Also present were Superintendent Williams and Board Secretary Schmidt. 

 

     Randy Formanek, Kelly Wunsch, and Jason Enke (ISEA representative) were 

present on behalf of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Educational Services Association. 

 

     The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Educational Services Association presented their 

opening negotiations position. 

 

     The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Management presented their opening negotiations 

position. 

 

     A tentative agreement was reached for the 2020-2021 contract. 

 

     No formal action was taken by the board during this opening negotiations 

session. 

 

     There being no further discussion items for the board at said opening 

negotiations session, the special meeting was adjourned by President Watson at 

approximately 4:34 p.m. 

 

Patricia A. Schmidt, Secretary 

 


